
East Hampton Visiting Nurse Assoc.

(NEIGHBORHOOD HOUSE)
EAST HAMPTON, NEW YORK 11937

June 30, 1979

Mr. James M, Strong 
12 Accabonac Road 
East Hanpton, N.Y. 11937

Dear Jim -

The reply to your letter of February 5. 1979 has 
teen a long time coming - but - for only one reason.
We have had no mseting since then. However, today we 
had our Annual and Organization meetings and your letter 
was read at both meetings.

The Board of Directors is most grateful for your 
suggestion that the Barbershop Concert become and annual 
affair for the benefit of the Neighboihodd House.. W© 
are all aware of the great amount of work that goes in 
to preparing for such an evening and are in complete 
agreement that every effort must be made to fill the 
"house" for the occasion.

Ve feel certain that with time to publicize the 
^fair and organize the selling of tickets there will 
be no problem.

lou n^ntion a4-1, Z 'J r evening toward the end ofJanuary - that date sounds good. If you will let us
knw well ahead of time of the exact date we will all 

Moulders to the wheel and concentrate our 
effort-s on making the night a big success.

h'e do thank you.

Sincerely,

Avis Usher 
Secretary

r


